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Dear Parish Family, 
 

This weekend at the Saturday 5:00 p.m. Mass we celebrate 
the First Scrutiny with our Elect, our former 
Catechumens, and our Confirmandi.  At the First Scrutiny, 
the former catechumens are anointed with the Oil of 
Catechumens, and all the Elect are presented with the Ten 
Commandments.   
 

Next week’s Scrutiny will take place at the 10:30 a.m. Mass, 
and the following weekend’s Scrutiny will take place at the 
Sunday 6:00 p.m. Mass.  The purpose of each of the scrutinies 
is “to uncover, then heal all that is weak, defective, or sinful in 
the hearts of the elect” and “to bring out, then strengthen all 
that is upright, strong, and good” (RCIA, 141).    
 

Our Lenten Penance Service is this Monday, March 25, at 
7 p.m. at Our Lady of Lourdes. Several priests are scheduled 
to be available for confessions.  Jesus gave us the Sacrament 
of Reconciliation as a gift, not a burden.  Please take this 
opportunity to be reconciled to God and others.   
 

On Tuesday, March 12, I met with a surgeon. He 
recommended that I meet with a radiation oncologist before 
making a final decision whether to have surgery or radiation.  
As I am writing this, I have an appointment with a radiation 
oncologist on Wednesday, March 20.  Please continue praying 
that I will make a good treatment decision and for my healing. 
 

The tragic and untimely deaths of Fr. Kevin Morris and Fr. 
Glen O’Connor are a powerful reminder of the fragility of our 
lives.  However, they are also a powerful reminder of the lack 
of priests in our Archdiocese.   
 

Finally, please note the insert in the bulletin regarding the 
Oldenburg Sisters of St. Francis 6th Annual Cardinals vs. Reds 
Raffle.  Tickets are $5 each or five tickets for $20.  If you are 
a baseball fan, this is a way to support the Sisters of St. 
Francis who staffed Little Flower School for so many years.  
Ticket orders and money may be mailed to Oldenburg, 
brought to the parish office, or dropped in the collection.  Sold 
tickets must be mailed to Oldenburg no later than April 24, 
2019.  
 

Have a wonderful week. 
 

fr. bob  
 
 

 
 

 

 
For the Week of March 25 - 31, 2019 

  

25 March Monday  

 5:30 p.m. Communion Service 

26 March Tuesday  

 5:30 p.m. John Asher by Joe and Gloria Asher 

27 March Wednesday  

  5:30 p.m. For the Healing of Fr. Bob 

28 March Thursday  

 1:30 p.m. Crestwood – Elizabeth and Anthony Mauer 

 5:30 p.m. Communion Service 

29 March Friday 

 8:30 a.m. Mary Elizabeth Barton by M.C. Barton 

 5:30 p.m. Way of the Cross & Communion Service 

30 March Saturday – Vigil of the Fourth Sunday of Lent  

 5:00 p.m. Ed Spalding by the Spalding Family 

31 March Sunday – The Fourth Sunday of Lent   

 8:30 a.m. The Loved Ones of the Mackell Family by Robert 
Sitzman 

 10:30 a.m. For the People 

 6:00 p.m. Fr. Glen O’Conner by Paul Commisky 
 

 
 

March 24 - 31, 2019 
 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 School 9:30 a.m. RCIA for Children 

 Duffey Hall 9:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 Parish Center 7:00 p.m. Confirmation Prep 

Monday Scout Room 6:00 p.m. Scouts 

 at Our Lady of 
Lourdes  

7:00 p.m. Lenten Penance 
Service 

Tuesday St. Therese 9:30 a.m. Legion of Mary 

 St. Patrick 6:00 p.m. Finance Council 

 St. Patrick 7:00 p.m. PTO Board Meeting 

 Duffey Hall 7:00 p.m. Following Christ 

 St. Therese 7:00 p.m. RCIA 

Wednesday St. Patrick 6:00 p.m. Festival Meeting 

 Duffey Hall 7:00 p.m. Bible Study 

Thursday St. Therese 8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday Duffey Hall 4:30 p.m. Fish Fry 

Saturday  

Sunday Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 Duffey Hall 9:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 Church 10:30 a.m. RCIA 2nd Scrutiny 
 

We extend our condolences to Carol 

Freeland and her family on the death 
of her granddaughter, Jamie Nucols.  
We extend our sympathy to Tim and 

Terri Downs and their family on the 
death of Terri’s brother, Fr. Kevin Morris.  Many of you may 
remember Kevin and his wife, Carol Bixler Morris, when they 
were parishioner here before Carol passed away.  Fr. Kevin was 
pastor at St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Parish in Richmond, IN.  Please 
keep these families in your thoughts and prayers during this 
difficult time.  May God welcome Fr. Kevin and Jamie into his 
eternal glory.   



THIRD SUNDAY OF LENT 

 

HOLY WEEK AND EASTER SCHEDULE 
 

April 13/14 – Palm Sunday 

Regular Mass Schedule – All children invited to participate  

in procession with palms. 

Saturday 5:00 p.m., Sunday 8:30 a.m., 10:30 a.m., and 6:00 p.m. 
 

April 18 – Holy Thursday 

Soup Supper in Duffey Hall - 5:30 p.m.- 6:30 p.m. - All are welcome! 

Adoration Chapel closes at 7:00 p.m. 

Mass at 7:00 p.m. including commissioning  

of all Eucharistic Ministers. 

Eucharistic Adoration in Church after Mass  

ending with Night Prayer at 9:15 p.m. 
 

April 19 – Good Friday 

Living Stations of the Cross at 8:30 a.m. 

Living Stations of the Cross at 1:00 p.m. 

Celebration of the Lord’s Passion – 7:00 p.m. 
 

April 20 – Holy Saturday 

Easter Vigil Mass at 8:00 p.m. 

NO 5:00 p.m. Mass or confessions 
 

April 21 – Easter Sunday 

Masses at 8:30 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. 

Adoration Chapel reopens after 10:30 a.m. Mass  

There is NO 6:00 p.m. Mass. 

 

Confirmation Class 2019 
Our eighth session for candidates is this Sunday, March 24, after the 6 p.m. 
Mass. The topic for this session is “The Church.” We will cover chapter 9 in 
our books. Please read and answer all questions. Remember your 
confirmation Saint’s name and report is due on March 24! A special “Letter” 
assignment to the Archbishop was handed out at the February 24 session 
and will be due on April 7.  Candidates, keep working on your letters and 
service hours with your sponsors. If you have any questions, call Chris 317-
270-2930 or email carvin@littleflowerparish.org. 
 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
Last week, Jesus took Peter, John, and James and 
went up the mountain to pray. This week, Jesus tells 
the parable of a gardener who is patient with a difficult 
tree. Our topic for the lesson on Tuesday, March 26, 
will be “Church History,” Mike Haigerty will be our 

presenter. We begin at 7:00 p.m. in the parish center, and we will finish at 
8:30 p.m. Light refreshments and snacks are provided. On Saturday, March 
23, at the 5 p.m. Mass we celebrated the First Scrutiny. The catechumens 
were anointed with the oil of catechumens and a short exorcism and blessing 
were given. The Ten Commandments are our sign for this rite. Please pray 
for our adults, children, and their sponsors as we journey towards the Easter 
Sacraments.   

 
Little Flower’s schedule for St. 
Vincent de Paul work at the 
warehouse, located 1201 E. Maryland 
St. 46202, is coming up on Saturday 
April 13,  from 7:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m. 
We need two drivers and two helpers to 

go out and pick up donated furniture and other household 
items. They supply the trucks and a route; we supply the help. 
If you are able to lift 50-75 lbs., have a good back, and a 
servant’s heart, please call Chris Arvin 317-270-2930. 

 
 

 

 

Each week there is a name of a home bound or ill 

parishioner in the bulletin requesting cards be sent to that 

person.  We would like to expand this section of the 

bulletin to include names of parishioners who are ill as 

well as names of those serving in the military.  If you or 
someone in your family is ill or serving our country and 

would like their name listed in the bulletin so others can 

pray for them, please contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 

or pclegg@littleflowerparish.org.  Please indicate when 

calling if the person you want listed is ill or a member of 

the military.  No name will be listed unless we get a 
request from an individual or family member.  Names will 

be removed from the list upon request of each individual 

or family member.   

 

We are still finding that we have insufficient Eucharistic Ministers to 
fill our schedule. There is a significantly greater need for Head 
Eucharistic Ministers at all Masses  as well as both regular and 
Head ministers at  the Sunday 6:00 p.m. Mass.  Please consider this 
ministry, especially if you normally attend the 6:00 p.m. Mass, or if 
you are currently a Eucharistic Minister, and are willing to assuming a 
few more responsibilities as a Head Eucharistic Minister.  It's not 
difficult, and training is provided.  Please don't put this off any longer.  
 Contact Ron Sharp at duvkote@aol.com or (317) 356-3488. 

 

Annual Little Flower Wine Trip 
The annual Little Flower Wine Trip will occur on April 27, 2019.  We 
will be visiting Winzerwald, French Lick, and Cedar Creek Wineries.  
All tastings, lunch at the French Lick Café, transportation, and snacks 
are included in the $75.00 cost.  Payment should be made via check 
to the Little Flower Ladies Club marked in an envelope titled "LF 
Wine Trip," in the collection or via mail.  Payment may also be made 
in person at the Parish Center. Transportation will be leaving 
promptly at 8:30 a.m., and arrive home by 9:00 p.m.  
Reservations/payment is due no later than April 8. 
 

Please remember our parishioners who are ill, homebound, or in a 
nursing home in your thoughts and prayers.  If you get a chance, 
please send them a card or a note!  This week we especially want to 
remember:       Laura Shepperd, Rosewalk Village, 

1302 N Lesley Avenue, Indianapolis, IN 46219 
 

TV MASS FOR THE HOMEBOUND 
 

WHMB ch. 40 (LeSEA) at 9:30 a.m.  
& WNDY channel 23 (MyINDY) at 6:30 a.m. 

  

Is someone you love unable to join us at church during this 
holy time of Lent and Easter? For the faithful at home or in 
healthcare settings, the Heart of the Nation Sunday TV Mass 
brings spiritual comfort and the blessings of joy-filled hope in 
our Risen Savior. Please invite anyone you know who cannot 
get out to church to tune in Catholic Mass on TV or watch 
online anytime on Sundays at www.HeartoftheNation.org. (For 
those who can get to church, the TV or online liturgy does not 
fulfill the Sunday Mass obligation.) 
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       STEWARDSHIP CORNER  STEWARDSHIP CORNER  STEWARDSHIP CORNER  STEWARDSHIP CORNER      
    

Did you know…Did you know…Did you know…Did you know…    

A great way for seniors to get out and make friends is to join the 
Adventuresome Group! They meet on the 2nd Wednesday of 
every month for Mass, a meal, and fun activities. 
   

 

      Weekly Budget Goal $          13,550.00 
      Collection of March 16 and 17  Check back next week.  

      Electronic Contributions 3/11-3/15 Check back next week.  

Fiscal Year 2018-2019 Actual  $        484,797.28 
Fiscal Year 2018-2019 Budget  $        501,350.00 
Fiscal Year 2018-2019 YTD DEFICIT $       -  16,552.72 

 

Home Improvement Fund 
 

January Contributions $       2,321.83    

February Contributions  $       2,142.33 

March Contributions (to date) $       1,811.50    

  
 

United Catholic Appeal 
(gifts processed as of 3/8) 

 

The Archdiocesan United Catholic Appeal, Christ Our Hope, has been going on 
for about 20 weeks, and as you can see we are still about $19,000 short of our 
goal, and only 16% of parish households have participated.  The Archdiocese will 
soon begin follow up with those who have not responded.  Will you please 
consider helping us reach our goal? You should have received your intention 
card in the mail, but there are extras available at the church doors. If you have 
not yet turned your card in, please do so as soon as possible. You may place 
them in the regular collection or mail them to the Archdiocese in the envelope 
provided. Please be as generous as possible to help our parish meet our goal. 
The United Catholic Appeal funds many shared ministries from which all parishes 
benefit. 
 

Parish Goal                                  $ 50,658.00 
# of gifts received or pledges                      144 

Amount of gifts received or pledged      $ 31,838.00 
 

 

If you have not returned your annual stewardship intention 

card, please return it as soon as possible. Extra cards are 

available at the church doors if needed.... 

 

 
(grades 8 thru 12) 

YOUTH CHOIR – new members are always welcome! 
 

Sunday, Mar. 24 - We will NOT sing this Sunday 
Sunday, Mar. 31 - We will NOT sing this Sunday 

Sunday, Apr. 7 - Sing at 6 p.m. Mass, meeting in church at 5 p.m.  

 

Gabriel Project Baby Banks 
The Lenten Baby Banks are to be returned on Palm Sunday. 
Your contributions support our Gabriel Project, as well as our 
Right to Life Committee, and the Immigrant Welcome Center. 
Thank you for all you do for the Gabriel Project.  

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Come One! Come All! 
Please join us on Fridays during Lent through April 12  

for a wonderful Lenten meal! 
Serving takes place from 4:30 p.m. until 7:00 p.m.   

Carryout is available.   
Invite your family and friends to help make our  

Fish Fry a success! 
 

Just Desserts, Ladies! 
The Ladies Club provides the desserts each week for the 
fish fry. All Ladies of the Parish are members of the Ladies 
Club, so whip up your favorite dessert to share and bring 
it to the school cafeteria after 3:00 p.m. on Fridays. Thanks 
in advance and for all of your help in years past! 

 

Ladies Club News 
• Please join us Thursday, April 4, for our Ladies Club meeting at 

7 p.m. in the school cafeteria. We will be doing a spring themed 

craft project that will give you a gift to take home. 
 

• Remember to order your bedding plants, planters, and 

hanging baskets by March 29. Make checks payable to Little 

Flower Ladies Club or cash with order. Pick-up is Saturday, May 

4, from Noon to 3:00 p.m.   
 

• Sign-up for the Annual Wine Trip on Saturday, April 27.  The 

cost is $75 which includes transportation, lunch, and all tastings 

at the three wineries we will be visiting. Don’t miss out on the 

fun! Reservations are due by Monday, April 8.  
 

We will be taking a few “field trips.” All are welcome:  
 

• On Thursday, April 25, we will be going to the Indiana State 

Museum. Meet by the Parish Center at 9:30 a.m. to carpool. 

Cost is adults-$16, seniors-$15. We will have lunch either at the 

museum or along the canal. No reservations are needed; just 

show up.   
 

• We will be going to the Trader Point Creamery in Zionsville on 

Thursday, June 20. Once again we will meet by the Parish 

Center at 9:30 a.m. Reservations will be required by June 3. The 

itinerary will be determined after we have a number attending 

because different tours are available based on the number of 

attendees. School will be out, so bring children if you want. 

Call/text Anita Moody at 317-918-0997 or email 

moodyak1@yahoo.com. To find out more about the Creamery, 

visit the website at traderspointcreamery.com.      

 

 
 

Future Crusaders - Enrollment is open for eighth-graders looking to attend 
Scecina next school year. Apply now to join the freshman Class of 2023 in 
the 2019-20 school year. For more information, visit scecina.org/admissions. 
 

Scholarships for 8th graders - Scecina offers several scholarships for 
incoming freshmen. Visit scecina.org/scholarships. 
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Festival News 
Summerfest 2019 

 May 31, June 1, and June 2 
 

Believe it or not, Summerfest 2019 is right around the corner.  
This year we are in need of a Food Booth Chair for the 
hamburger and hot dog booth. After many years of 
volunteering as Booth Chairs, Kurt and Mary Hunt are giving 
up the reins.  Thank you, Kurt and Mary, for your many years 
of working the festival! Your dedication is greatly appreciated.  
Booth chairs are responsible for making sure that there are 
workers at the booth during the entire festival.  They are also 
responsible for making sure the workers that come at the 
beginning are able to arrive early to help with any prep work 
involved, and also to make sure the workers at the close of 
each night are able to stay and clean up their booth.  You are 
not responsible for ordering food or supplies for the booth; this 
will be done for you.  Food booth chairs also get a free festival 
tee shirt!!  
   

We are also in need of someone to be responsible for getting 
workers to help with serving and clean up for the dinner on 
Saturday evening and the brunch on Sunday morning.  You do 
not need to prepare the food – someone else is in charge of 
that – all you need to do is get workers to serve and clean up.   
If you are interested in helping chair a food booth or get 
workers for our dinner and brunch, please contact Angie 

Mackell at 317-357-8352 or amackell@littleflowerparish.org. 
 
The Silent Auction team needs your help! Contact 
Elizabeth Mann (463-206-5196 or edeputy1@yahoo.com), 
or Andrea Johnson (317-340-5292) if you can donate! 
 

• Are you an artisan or just plain crafty?  Consider 
donating a unique, one of a kind, or handmade item.  It 
can be a very special way to share your talent with our 
parish and help us reach our fundraising goal at the same 
time. 

• Can you or your employer offer new goods or services 
valued in excess of $25?  Consider donating them! 

• Are you a Colts or Pacers season ticket holder?  
Consider donating a pair (or more) of your tickets for just 
one game next year. 

 

Used Book Sale – Donate your used books to the 
festival! You may bring your donations to the Parish 
Center during regular office hours Monday – Friday, 9:00 
a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 
 

SPONSORSHIPS ARE CRITICAL TO THE SUCCESS 
OF THE FESTIVAL, AND WE NEED YOUR HELP!  
Businesses will benefit by special signage and 
announcements throughout the festival acknowledging 
their sponsorship.  Business sponsorships start at 
$250.00, and higher levels are also available with more 
benefits. If you know of someone who might be 
interested in this opportunity, ask them to call Angie at 
the parish center.  If you prefer, you can leave their 
name and address for Angie, and she will mail 
information to them.  Our best chance of getting new 
sponsors will be you asking them to help! 

 
 

 

Stained Glass Raffle 
This year we are again very fortunate to have not one but two 
beautiful pieces of stained glass art donated to us to be raffled off. 
The winner gets their choice.  The artist has spent over $400, two 
trips to Nashville, IN, one trip to North Vernon, and many, many 
hours putting them together. 100% of the proceeds go to Little 
Flower. 
 

Because of your generosity last year we raised $3,300 and hope to 
reach $5000 this year. CAN YOU HELP??? Will you help?? Tickets 
are very reasonable, and the more you spend the more free tickets 
you get. 
 

6 For $5.00---13 for $10.00---28 for $20.00---75 for $50.00 and 
anything in between will get you the appropriate amount of 
tickets. 
 

Please send a check made out to Little Flower (will take cash but 
prefer a check) and mail it to Steve Wright, 915 N Hawthorne Lane, 
Indianapolis, IN 46219. The drawing is at the closing of the silent 
auction on Sunday, June 2, at 4 p.m. You do NOT have to be present 
to win, but please enclose your phone number so we can call you 
when YOU win. We will ship if necessary. 
 

 
News From Cathedral High School 

Easter Egg Hunt 
All are welcome to join the fun and meet the Easter Bunny at the 
annual Easter Egg Hunt, April 20, at 9:00 AM, hosted by the 
Cathedral Alumni Association. Bring your own Easter basket as there 
are hundreds of eggs to find, arts & crafts, activities, and family fun! 
A catered breakfast will be provided. To register: 
www.gocathedral.com/alumni/alumnievents/easter. 
 

Cathedral High School Placement Test Summer Academy 
Current 7th graders who want to maximize their potential for success 
on the High School Placement Test might want to consider 
Cathedral’s High School Placement Test Summer Academy. For an 
early bird price of only $85 for students who register by May 15, 
students can take a practice placement test on a Monday, receive 
direct instruction from Math and English teachers for three days, and 
take another practice test on a Friday. Plus, students receive a free 
test prep book ($20 value) at the end of the course! Prepare for 
success on the test, and earn scores that can be used for admission 
and/or merit scholarships during 8th grade. Choose from mornings or 
afternoons during one of the two weeks—June 10-14 or July 15-19. 
Visit www.gocathedral.com/hsptacademy or call (317) 968-7370 to 
learn more! 
 

Camp Cathedral 
Cathedral High School’s Summer Camps are open for registration at 
www.campcathedral.com. Camp Cathedral runs from June 3-July 26 
and includes half-day single camps and all-day combo camps. 
Before and after care is available! Families can choose from over 35 
sports camps and nearly 50 enrichment camps. Camps are age 
specific with offerings for Kindergartners through 9th graders! Make 
new friends and new memories! But hurry, as popular camps fill up 
quickly. To find more information and to sign up, go to 
www.campcathedral.com. 
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Bibles ∙ Jewelry ∙ Rosaries ∙ Artwork ∙ Crucifixes ∙ Gifts ∙ Books ∙ Statues ∙ Cards ∙ Décor ∙ Church Supplies  
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